Tel: +32 (0)2 705 82 20 Fax: +32 (0)2 705 66 53

E-mail: secretariat@embassyofghana.be

brussels@mfa.gov.gh



EMBASSY OF THE REPUBLIC OF GHANA

7. BLD. GÉNÉRAL WAHIS B-1030 BRUSSELS - BELGIUM

My Ref. N° SCR.BM/PRO/7

Your Ref. No

1ST APRIL, 2020

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

CONGRATULATORY MESSAGE ON THE ENTRY INTO FORCE OF THE REVISED GEORGETOWN AGREEMENT

On behalf of the Government and People of the Republic of Ghana, and in my own name, I wish to extend hearty congratulations to the entire membership and staff of the Secretariat for the collective role played in ensuring the entry into force on 5th April, 2020, of the revised Georgetown Agreement.

- 2. This important milestone, which has occasioned the change of name of our Group to the Organisation of the Africa Caribbean and Pacific States (OACPS), should imbued us with the confidence to work in solidarity and purposefully with the international community to strengthen multilateralism, protect the rules-based international order and advance sustainable development in the interest of our citizenry. There is no doubt that with this revised Agreement, our organization is now poised to become the effective global player long contemplated by the founding fathers.
- 3. The OACPS could count on the support of the Ghanaian people and their Government in the ensuing years.
- 4. Please accept, Mr. Secretary-General, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

SENA SIAW-BOATENG (MRS.)

AMBASSADOR & HEAD OF MISSION

THE SECRETARY-GENERAL
ORGANISATION OF THE AFRICA
CARIBBEAN AND PACIFIC STATES (OACPS)
OACP HOUSE
BRUSSELS